考生注意:

考生应遵守自学 考试各项有关规定, 特别要注意以下几 占.

1、不能携带与 考试内容相关的材料 或电子设备参加考 式,不能携带手机等 具有发射或接收信息 功能的设备,否则视 作作弊。

2、请核对试卷 与本人报考的科目是 否相符,页数是否缺 漏,如有问题请举手

准	考	证	号
	_		

考	场	号	

姓 名

0

3、写错或漏写 难考证号、座号、报 名三者之一位考试表在 规定的座为考试违纪, 或认定为考试违纪, 敢消该科目的考试成

。 4、考试作弊者, 所考各科成绩无

5、装订线内不 答题。装订线外不 许做特殊标记。

6、考试结束前 的30分钟以后才可以 出考场。离开考场后 不得再进入考场参加 考试。

7、不能将试卷、 答卷、答题卡、草稿 纸带出考场。 机密★启用前

2021年10月高等教育自学考试全国统一考试

(00594号)口语 试卷

(考试时间 15 分钟)

座号 (考生填)

一、请朗读以下短文中的斜体字部分的内容(20分)

1

Yesterday morning Paul said to himself. "I've got to write that economics paper today. If I don't do anything else, I've got to write that paper."

He sat down at his desk and put a sheet of paper into his typewriter. He looked out of the window, ate a piece of candy, got up to get a drink of water, brushed his teeth, and sat down at his desk again.

"I haven't written my family since Thanksgiving," he said to himself. "I'll write them a letter first."

Paul wrote his family a long letter. "My typewriter needs a new ribbon. I've got to change this ribbon before I write my "economics paper."

The ink from the typewriter ribbon got his hands very dirty, so he washed them and washed them. While he was washing his hands, he noticed that his fingernails were much too long. He cut them very carefully and then went back to his desk. He put a sheet of paper into his typewriter, looked out of the widow, and looked at his watch. It was noon.

"I'll get some lunch now, "he said to himself. "After lunch I'll write that paper, if I don't do anything else."

- 二、请根据以上短文的内容用英文回答下列问题(每小题 4 分, 共 20 分)
 - 2. When did the story take place?
 - 3. What did Paul have to do on that day?
 - 4. What did Paul say to himself?
 - 5. What preparation did Paul do before he wrote the paper?

口语 试卷 第1页(共2页)

来源网站:www.zikaocs.com 历年真题,自考资料,自考视频网课

- 6. What else did he do before he sat down at his desk again?
- 三、请用英文复述以上短文的内容,要求自己组织语言,不能背诵(30分)7.
- 四、任选下列三个话题中的一个,用英文做一个三分钟的小演讲(30 分) 8.
 - (1) My Summer Plan
 - (2) My Greatest Wish
 - (3) My Favourite Trip

6生注意:

考生应遵守自学 试各项有关规定, 别要注意以下几

1、不能携带与 试内容相关的材料 电子设备参加对考 电不能携带手机等 有发射或接收信息 形能。没备,否则视

2、请核对试卷 5本人报考的科目是 5相符,页数是否缺 6,如有问题请举手 6,

准考证号

考场号

姓 名

0

- 4、考试作弊者, 本次所考各科成绩无
- 5、装订线内不 要答题。装订线外不 允许做特殊标记。
- 6、考试结束前 均30分钟以后才可以 出考场。离开考场后 下得再进入考场参加 考试。
- 7、不能将试卷、 夸卷、答题卡、草稿 低带出考场。

机密★启用前

2021年4月高等教育自学考试全国统一考试

(00594号) 口语 试卷

(考试时间 15 分钟)

座号 (考生填)

一、请朗读以下短文中的斜体字部分的内容(20分)

1.

Mr Adamson enjoys playing the violin in his leisure time. He is often carried away by his music. But it is a terrible time for his neighbours when Mr Adamson plays as he does so badly.

One day Mr Adamson sat by a window and began to play the violin as usual. Mr Adamson seems to be making noises instead of music. However, Mr Adamson was absorbed. Just then, some stones were thrown out of the window under which Mr Adamson was sitting, but he did not pay attention to it. The "music" continued. After a little while, an empty bottle and a worn-out shoe were thrown out of the window too. Mr Adamson knew that this was not the place for him. The neighbours did not like his "music". Mr Adamson was very sad. He was badly hurt. "Perhaps no living people can understand my music. I should go to a place where people may appreciate my works." So he decided to go to a graveyard.

He came to a graveyard where there was no other sound except the church toll. The yard was a Heaven where dead people rest. Mr Adamson sat at a grave and thought a lot, "I must do my best to show that my music is outstanding." He was inspired and began to play his violin. Suddenly a barefoot stretched out from the grave and gave Mr Adamson a kick which sent him flying. His treasured violin also dropped from his hand. Mr Adamson felt very sad because his works was not accepted by anyone, not even the dead.

- 二、请根据以上短文的内容用英文回答下列问题(每小题 4 分,共 20 分)
 - 2. Where does Mr Adamson usually play the violin?
 - 3 What is his music like?

口语 试卷 第1页(共2页)

来源网站:www.zikaocs.com 历年真题,自考资料,自考视频网课

- 4. What was the graveyard like?
- 5. What happened suddenly when he began to play in the graveyard?
- 6. What happened to his violin in the graveyard?
- 三、请用英文复述以上短文的内容,要求自己组织语言,不能背诵(30分)7.
- 四、任选下列三个话题中的一个,用英文做一个三分钟的小演讲(30分)
 - (1) My Best Friend
 - (2) My Hobby
 - (3) My Favourite Food

Ö

核对试卷 为科目是 [数是否缺]题请举手

0

0

0

0

证号

分号

名

试作弊者, ¹科成绩无

订订说话话 开考场外。东可场参不不 前以后加

能将试卷、 [卡、草稿 机密★启用前

2020年10月高等教育自学考试全国统一考试

(00594号)口语 试卷

(考试时间 15 分钟)

座 号 (考生填)

一、请朗读以下短文中的斜体字部分的内容(20分)

1.

Sam waited patiently in the long line at the grocery store. He had come to pick up a few items for his mother. He often did chores for his parents after school. He enjoyed helping out at home. As he waited, he daydreamed about the new camera he wanted to buy. He wanted to buy it soon because his family was going on a vacation, and he wanted to take pictures of their trip. There was only one problem. He needed seven more dollars to buy the camera. His lawn-mowing job at the Smith's should provide the money shortly.

Suddenly Sam was roughly shoved aside. He recognized Mrs Sanders, an unkind and unfriendly person who lived on his block. She had shoved in front of him without even smiling. Just as Mrs Sanders received her change and her purchases, a ten-dollar bill flew out of her hand and fell at Sam's feet. Mrs Sanders, however, was too busy criticizing the cashier for his slowness to notice. As Sam bent to pick up the money, he thought quickly. The money did belong to Mrs Sanders, but she deserved to lose it after the way she had behaved, and, with it, he could buy the camera.

口语 试卷 第1页(共2页)

来源网站:www.zikaocs.com 历年真题,自考资料,自考视频网课

- 二、请根据以上短文的内容用英文回答下列问题(每小题 4 分, 共 20 分)
- 2. What was Sam doing at the grocery store?
- 3. Why did he want to have a camera?
- 4. What happed to him while he was waiting and dreaming?
- 5. What kind of person was Mrs Sanders?
- 6. Did Sam want to give the money to Mrs Sanders? Why?
- 三、请用英文复述以上短文的内容,要求自己组织语言,不能背诵(30分)7.
- 四、任选下列三个话题中的一个,用英文做一个三分钟的小演讲(30分)8.
- (1) My Best Teacher
- (2) My Favorite Season
- (3) My Experience of Learning English

来源网站:www.zikaocs.com 历年真题,自考资料,自考视频网课

6生注意:

考生应遵守自学 试各项有关规定, 别要注意以下几 0

1、不能携带与 方试内容相关的材料 注电 设备参加考 计,不能携带手机等 上有发射或接收信息 月能的设备,否则视 7作弊。

2、请核对试卷 j本人报考的科目是 f相符,页数是否缺 j,如有问题请举手 {告。

准考证号

考 场 号

700 1

0

生 名

4、考试作弊者, 次所考各科成绩无

5、装订线内不 等题。装订线外不 计做特殊标记。

6、考试结束前 130分钟以后才可以 1考场。 第开考场后 5得再进入考场参加 方试。

7、不能将试卷、 卷、答题卡、草稿 提出考场。 机密★启用前

2020年8月高等教育自学考试全国统一考试

(00594号)口语 试卷

(考试时间 15 分钟)

座号 (考生填)

一、请朗读以下短文中的斜体字部分的内容(20分)

- 1

Mrs Moore had worked hard all day at the office, and she was looking forward to a relaxing evening at home.

Just as she walked in the door, the telephone began to ring. She dashed to answer the phone and found that the caller was a man trying to sell her some light bulbs. She refused and hung up the phone.

She smelled dinner cooking and went in to see how her children were getting along with the meal. Everything was ready except setting the table, so Mrs Moore went upstairs to change clothes.

Just as she reached the head of the stairs, the telephone rang again. When Mrs Moore answered it, she found out that her husband wouldn't be home for dinner.

After she changed clothes, she went back downstairs to eat. During dinner, the phone rang twice. Her sister called to ask about the family, and a group wanted her to do some volunteer work. She and the children finished dinner and began cleaning up the kitchen. The phone rang again. The neighbours wanted to borrow the garden hose.

After the kitchen was cleaned, Mrs Moore sat down with a sigh to read while the children did their homework. The phone rang again.

Without even answering it, Mrs Moore called to her children, "Get ready, we're all going to a movie."

"Great! But why?"

"It seems that's the only way we can get away from this telephone."

二、请根据以上短文的内容用英文回答下列问题(每小题 4 分, 共 20 分)

- 2. Was Mrs Moore a housewife?
- 3. What did she want to do in the evening?
- 4. Why did she go upstairs?
- 5. How many phone calls did she get during dinner?
- 6. Why did she want to take the children to a movie?

三、请用英文复述以上短文的内容,要求自己组织语言,不能背诵(30分)

7.

四、任选下列三个话题中的一个,用英文做一个三分钟的小演讲(30分)

8.

- (1) My Hobby
- (2) My Favorite City
- (3) How to Make Friends